July 7, 2002

To:  Visionaries

Re: Public Nudity Ordinance

The city council is considering passing a Public Nudity Ordinance in response to some recent events here in Moscow.  After reading the proposed ordinance, I have objections to what has been or will be proposed.

The proposed ordinance contains language that, in essence, has the city legally declaring that women, by nature, are indecent and that men, by nature, are not.  It makes no difference if women are washing cars to earn rent money or on a pedestal being cherished by their husbands, the city considers women to be indecent.  Clearly, this is discriminatory.  While this may be the biblical way, it is not the American way.

The city is faced with two very different issues as it tries to address the recent events.  I will try to address each issue  and propose possible solutions for your consideration.

First, the city is faced with a sexually oriented business.  Clearly, the car wash used topless females as a way of enticing customers.  Whether for profit, or for donations, the city should have some means of controlling or preventing such activities.  The published accounts of the topless car wash spoke of three people being involved, two females and one male.  Under the proposed ordinance, the two females would be cited, but not the male.  He could continue the car wash, and simply have two new females participate.  The proposed ordinance also would not prohibit an all male "Chippendale" style car wash.  The city should be able to write language that would 1) prohibit nudity for profit and 2) cite all involved, not just females.  If the "public nuisance" laws need strengthening, then that may be the best alternative.  Either way, such language must not be discriminatory.

Second, the city is faced with the issue of casual nudity.  Clearly our society has not yet reached the point where casual nudity is acceptable where the public has common usage.  Again, how to address this appropriately and without discriminating against women is my concern.  I propose that the city write language that requires all persons wear shirts when using city common grounds, such as parks, sidewalks, streets, etc.  This language would simply apply that which is already in common usage in many private owned businesses in our country.  This is, of course, the simple concept of "no shirt, no shoes, no service."  

Finally, I ask you to consider how the proposed language will be addressed with a person who is physically female, but genetically male?  How will the ordinance address a breast cancer survivor?  How can you possibly enforce the ordinance universally?

Thank you for your attention.

John Danahy

2341 Henry CT.

Moscow, Id  83843

208-883-0926

jdanahy@turbonet.com
